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DATE: January 16, 2020 
TO: 911 Emergency Response Advisory Committee 
FROM: Lisa Rose-Brown, Sparks Police Department, Police Service Manager, 775-353-2304, 

lrosebrown@cityofsparks.us  
THROUGH: Pete Krall, Chief of Police  
SUBJECT: Request for funding to purchase of four (4) Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) 

workstations to be installed at Sparks PSAP.  [For possible action] - A review, 
discussion and possible action to approve, deny or otherwise modify a request for 
funding for the costs associated with purchasing four (4) CAD workstations for a cost 
not to exceed $6,100.  

 
 
SUMMARY 
[For possible action] - A review, discussion and possible action to approve, deny or otherwise modify 
a request for approval to purchase four (4) Computer Aided Dispatch workstations to be installed at 
Sparks PSAP for a cost not to exceed $6,100.  
 
NRS APPLICABLE:  
NRS 244A.7645 Provides approval of costs associated with purchasing, leasing or renting the 
equipment and software necessary to operate the enhanced telephone system, including, without 
limitation, equipment and software that identify the number or location from which a call is made , 
upgrade and replacement of equipment necessary for the operation of the enhanced telephone system. 
 
STAKEHOLDER REVIEW(s) 
Stakeholder is Sparks Police Department Public Safety answering Point. 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION 
In May 2019 the 911 Emergency Response Advisory Committee approved the purchase of seven (7) 
Computer Aided Dispatch workstations for the Sparks PSAP.  In November 2019, the Committee 
approved the funding for a consultant to create an RFP for a regionally beneficial CAD system.     
 
BACKGROUND 
In January 2018, Sparks PSAP experienced a critical outage that required Sparks to relocate operations 
to the Regional Emergency Communications Center (back-up site).  During a review of this incident it 
was realized that Sparks would not be able to accommodate Washoe County or Reno’s PSAP’s if they 
suffered the same type of incident.   
Sparks PSAP started planning an update/remodel and expansion in 2019, to be completed in 2020. Part 
of the plan was to increase the number of dispatch workstations to accommodate the growing needs of 
the City of Sparks and make room to temporarily accommodate at least one of the PSAP’s if needed.  
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The current update/remodel plans for Sparks PSAP includes the increase from six (6) dispatch 
workstations to ten (10) dispatch workstations. The request for funding to purchase four (4) additional 
Computer Aided Dispatch Workstations is a vital component that will allow all ten (10) workstations 
to be fully functional.    
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The Enhanced 911 Fund is a special revenue fund which receives revenue pursuant to NRS 
244A.7643 in the form of telephone surcharges collected to support the emergency reporting system.   
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended that the 911 Emergency Response Advisory Committee approve the request 
for funding to purchase four (4) additional Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) workstations to be 
installed at Sparks PSAP for a cost not to exceed $6,100.  
 
 
POSSIBLE MOTION 
Move to approve the request from Sparks PSAP for funding to purchase four (4) Computer Aided 
Dispatch (CAD) workstations for a cost not to exceed $6,100.   
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